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OUR REF: AIPS/24/89 
 

23 October 2024 
 
 
Dear Parents / Guardians (Our Valued Partners-in-Education) 
 

 
Here are some updates for November 2024.  
 
1. School Holiday – Results Processing Day (Monday, 04 November) 
 

The school will be closed on Monday, 04 November for results processing. All students do not need to come to 
school on this day. School resumes on Tuesday, 05 November for all students. 
 
2. ‘Use-Your-Hands’ Campaign (Thursday, 14 November) 

 

The ‘Use-Your-Hands’ Campaign is scheduled on Thursday, 14 November for students to clean up the classrooms 
in preparation for the next school year and instill a sense of responsibility in them towards their learning spaces. 
Students will need to bring their own rags for the cleanup.  

 
3. AIPS Appreciation Day and Staff Lunch (Friday, 15 November) 
 

There is no school for P1-5 students on Friday,15 November as we are celebrating the achievements of our 
student awardees and staff. Invitation letters to awardees and their parents will be sent out at a later date. Parents 
will be invited to join the awardees up on stage to receive the awards. All P6 students are invited to attend the 
ceremony as audience and will report to school at 8.00am in full school uniform and be dismissed at 10.30 am. 
 
4. Travel Declaration for Year-end School Holidays  
 

A notification on Travel Declaration will be sent out via Parents Gateway for parents/guardians to provide travel 
details if your child/ward is travelling during the year-end school holidays. Please do so by Friday, 15 November 
if your child/ward is travelling overseas.  

 
5. Year-end School Holidays – Joint Advisory from SPF, CNB, NCPC, NCADA, HSA and HPB 

 

As the school continues to educate your child/ward on crime-related issues, including the harmful effects of 
vaping, we seek your partnership in reminding and monitoring them. Please find the joint advisory attached for 
your reference. 

 
6. Opening Hours of General Office during November and December School Holidays 
 

The operating hours for the General Office during the November and December school holidays is 8.00am-
5.00pm, Monday to Friday.  Students should don their school uniform and school shoes as long as they are in 
school, including during school holidays. Please remind your child/ward to do so if he/she is coming to school 
during the school holidays.  
 
7. Commencement of New School Term in 2025 (Thursday, 02 January) 
 

All 2025 P1 students will report to school on Thursday, 02 January 2025, while 2025 P2-P6 students will only 
report on Friday, 03 January 2025. All students are to report to school at 7.30am in their school uniform.  

 
8. Security Measures for Visitors  
 

The safety of your children is of paramount importance to us. All visitors are required to report to the Security 
Guard Post to perform the necessary registration, and to obtain a Visitor’s Pass before proceeding to the General 
Office. Please display the pass visibly at all times as unauthorized personnel in the school premise will be asked 
to leave immediately.  
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9. Notes of Appreciation for AIPS Staff  
 

As the school year comes to a close, we would like to invite all parents and students to pen notes of appreciation 
and gratitude to the staff (teaching and non-teaching) in AIPS. You may send the notes through your preferred 
mode of communication e.g. staff email, text messages and/or Class Dojo.  
 
 
I would like to take this opportunity to express my appreciation to parents and stakeholders for all your support 
and understanding throughout the year as we work together on your child/ward’s educational journey. Do 
encourage your child/ward to read and enjoy learning beyond the classroom during the holidays. We wish you a 
happy and safe holiday and a great bonding time with your child/ward. 
 
We look forward to welcoming your child/ward back to school in the new school term in January 2025. 
 
 
Yours Sincerely, 
Ms Baey Ee-Lyn 
Principal 
 
 


